
 
 

 
 

  Illawarra Shoalhaven Local Health District 
ABN 13 567 011 035 

Locked Mail Bag 8808 South Coast Mail Centre  NSW  2521 
Level 4 Lawson House  Wollongong Hospital 

Tel (02) 4222 5000  Fax (02) 4253 4878 

 
Ref.: DT23/67149 

 
Mr Gerard Hayes 
Secretary 
Health Services Union 
Locked Bag 3 
AUSTRALIA SQUARE  NSW  1215  
Attention: Greg O’Donohue 
 
E-mail: secretary@hsu.asn.au  

 
Dear Gerard 
 

I am writing to advise and provide you with a copy of the restructure plan for the proposed changes 
within Illawarra Shoalhaven Local Health District (ISLHD) associated with the relocation of the 
three Wards, the Day Rehabilitation Service, and other support services from Port Kembla District 
Hospital (PKDH) to Bulli Hospital and Aged Care Centre (BHACC), which has the potential to affect 
staff covered by your union.   
 
I confirm that in accordance with Clause 35 of the Health Employee’s Conditions of Employment 
(State) Award, genuine consultation has commenced with all employees of PKDH directly 
impacted by the workforce restructure plan proposed for the relocation of the services to BHACC. 
 
Management is available to meet with local officials if required to further discuss the proposal 
during the consultation period, which commences today and concludes on 13 July 2023. Should 
this be required please have the relevant official contact Ms Ngarla Tetley, Workforce Support 
Manager, on 0476 836214 or ngarla.tetley@health.nsw.gov.au  or Ms Nicol Sali, Workforce 
Support Manager on 4253 4213 or at Nicol.Sali@health.nsw.gov.au to arrange a mutually 
agreeable time.  
 
You may also respond to the proposed changes by addressing any comments in writing to me with 
the subject line: PKDH Decant Stage 1 Feedback at Locked Mail Bag 8808, South Coast Mail 
Centre, NSW 2521 marked confidential or via email to my Executive Assistant, Ms Nikki Andersen on 
nikkilee.perkins@health.nsw.gov.au prior to the consultation period closing.  
 
As your union covers a range of classifications any specific questions about the following portfolios 
can also be referred to the following leads: 

• Dr Jacqui Irvine, Director Medical Services on jacqui.irvine@health.nsw.gov.au for Pharmacy 
or Medical Services  

• Ms Pip Bowden, Allied Health Associate Director, on pip.bowden@health.nsw.gov.au   
• Ms Kylie Harper, Facilities Support Manager on kylie.harper@health.nsw.gov.au  
• Ms Christine Lunn, Administration Manager on christine.lunn@health.nsw.gov.au  

 
Should you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact Ms Tetley on the details 
listed above. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Julie Carter 
Acting General Manager 
Southern Illawarra Hospitals Group 
Date: 29 June 2023 

Attach: Restructure Plan – Relocation – Palliative care and Rehabilitation Services from PKDH to BHACC 
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